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Belltown Antique Car Club - P.O. Box 211, East Hampton, CT  06424                August, 2019 

NEXT MEETING 

Wednesday, July 31, 2019 at the Haddam Neck Fairgrounds at 6:30 p.m. 

            On the Agenda:  - Final preparations for our Vintage Motorcar Meet, August 4th 

        - Judging team assignments              

                 - Update on activities and post-show picnic       
           

              FUEL FOR THOUGHT 

ñHereôs what management is about: Pick good people and set the right priorities.    

Itôs that simple.  This advice applies whether youôre running a company or a country.  
(I)f the people are bad and the priorities are screwed up, nothing else works.ò 
 

- Legendary auto executive Lee Iacocca writing at age 82 in his last book, Where   
Have All The Leaders Gone?, published by Simon & Schuster in 2007 

 

 CLUB NOTES 

Our seventh business meeting of 2019 was held on July 3rd.  Once again attendance was very good, with 34 present.  
President Alan Carlson began by noting that two members received trophies at the most recent Misfit Cruisers cruise 
night in Tylerville (a big ñThank youò to member Don Brookes who organizes those events), Cliff Baker for the Rip Van 
Winkle-like debut of his 1929 Viking, and Tim Cone for his splendid 1939 Ford Convertible Sedan.  Congratulations to 
both.  Alan also spoke highly of the recent tour to Morton Automotive, which drew at least 17 members (see report from 
Betty and Ray Lichota in this issue). 

Vintage Motorcar Meet -  

Alan reported that the East Hampton Boy Scouts will be at the show to assist with parking cars.  Peter Christianson said 
he will put together the registration packets and check into the PA system situation.  Member Steve Rossi has confirmed 
that he will do the honors at the microphone as master of ceremonies.  The three special trophies awarded in addition to 
the class trophies, namely, the Club Presidentôs Trophy, the Show Announcerôs Trophy and the Trophy in Memory of Bob 
Helming, will be joined by a fourth Trophy in Memory of Larry Harder which will be awarded to a deserving car from 
the 1930ôs.  

Alan Carlson indicated that we will review the revised show car classes and field layout at our next meeting, which will 
be held at the fairgrounds on Wednesday, July 31, prior to our Vintage Motorcar Meet on Sunday, August 4.  As usual, 
judging team captains will be assigned to one or more classes and they will be looking for volunteers to do the judging 
with them.  Jon Grant will conduct a judging class for anyone needing a ñhow toò or refresher.  

P.S. - Jon Grant still has some soft cloth Club banners left.  Get yours for $15 and ñshow the flag.ò  See p. 5 for photo. 

Tours & Activities Update -  

The post-show Club picnic will be held at the home of Richard and Polly Beckwith, 48 Camp Bethel Rd. in Haddam, on 
the east side of Rte. 154, north of the Tylerville section.  The date is Saturday, August 10, with arrivals beginning after 
11 a.m.  Let Polly know if you intend to go and what you plan to bring (e.g., desserts!) at 860-345-4256.  A head count is 
desired to make sure there are enough burgers and dogs, etc. 

Be sure to let Charlie Hnilicka (860-873-8973) know if you plan to bring an old car to Masonicare at Chester Village on 
Tuesday, August 27.  Parking is limited at the facility which is located off Rte. 148 west of Cedar Lake, near the Chester 
- Killingworth town line.  They can only handle 10 to 12 display vehicles, so letôs make them the best of the oldies.  Also 
note that, due to rain, the Chestelm event was delayed to Thursday, August 8.       
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CLUB NOTES, continued from p. 1 

 

ñFifteen Minutes About My Favorite Carò -  

John Hoban, who is known nowadays as a Ford guy, told us how he got hooked on old cars at the age of 14, when his 

mother gave him her 1941 Chevrolet that had a burned valve.  He repaired the engine and that started a lifetime of fixing  

up old cars, selling them and getting new projects.  Some apparently became keepers: the 1955 Thunderbird the Hobans 

have today was one his future wife Barbaraôs family had parked due to a bad starter way back when.  He has owned his 

1963 Avanti for 35 years and counting, an exception to their mostly Ford fleet.  Another exception has to do with El 

Caminos, which John started driving in 1970.  John still owns one of the last 1987 models.   He likes to restore his cars 

to the way they were originally, but sometimes he makes a few improvements such as installing a 292 c.i. V-8 from a 

ô55 Mercury into the 1954 Plexiglas-topped Ford Crestline Skyliner that came into his possession with a frozen engine.  

While enjoying the extra pep he made sure the replacement engine was dressed just like it was supposed to look from the 

factory.  John wouldnôt say how many cars he has right now (some are here in Conn. and some are in Florida), because 

he fears Barbara might make him sell a few.  Predictably, that candid admission generated a few chuckles.  

 

MEMBER MILESTONES 
 

Happy Birthday to: Scott Macgregor    August 3rd       Jim Olson      August 15th       
       Tim Cone      August 9th     Joe Frey      August 22nd   
   Gerry Rossi      August 3rd        Rickey Edman     August 26th   
       Jim Way      August 7th (82)   Cliff Baker      August 30th    
       Jean Johnson      August 8th    Ron Miller      August 30th    
   Barbara Hoban       August 10th        Cliff Baker      August 30th   
   Dudley Diebold     August 12th    Phil Guertin      August 31st              
 

Happy Anniversary to:     Joseph & Joan Frey   July 4th (belated wishes)  

         Rick & Sue Reale   August 5th 

         Alan & Kathy Miller  August 10th 

         Phil & Linda LaRose  August 17th 

         Chris & Jennifer Beckwith  August 23rd 

         Ray & Betty Lichota  August 23rd 

         Richard & Patty Skinner  August 26th 
 

Get Well Real Soon: Mark Hoydilla is still feeling the physical effects from being a rear seat passenger in a head-on
   car crash that occurred after leaving the Rhinebeck antique car show in early May.  With more 
   physical therapy Mark hopes to be standing straighter in time for our Vintage Motorcar Meet in 
   a couple of weeks, but it looks like he could use some extra help parking show cars this year. 

 

THE CAR-NUCOPIA THAT IS CONNECTICUT 
Unmuffled Exhaust from the Editor 

 

We Connecticut Yanks have a tendency to complain about the high cost of living in our small state, the traffic 
along the Interstate corridors, the business climate not being what it used to be (or what we think it ought to 
be), the snow in the winter, the humidity in the summer and blah, blah, blah.  Itôs human nature to complain 
and it is not exclusive to Nutmeggers either.  Having lived elsewhere I can assure you that no matter where 
you call home, there are pluses and minuses to take into account.  Looking on the bright side, our compact 
state offers car enthusiasts a lot to be thankful for, beginning with a largely scenic environment in which to 
drive our prized possessions (notably here in the lower Conn. River valley), many active clubs for 
like-minded car nuts to join, a full plate of old car events to enjoy, and yes, good nearby sources for 
parts and repairs for our cars.  See p. 4 for a new compilation of such resources for your reference.     

 P. 2 of 8                                                                      The Belltown Bulletin                             August, 2019 

 



 P. 3 of 8                                                                      The Belltown Bulletin                               August, 2019 

CCR-AACA, the Model A Ford Club & BACC Tour to Morton Automotive 

By Betty and Ray Lichota 
 

Once again Belltown members joined the Central Conn. Region-AACA, this time along with members of the Model A 
Club, at the first ever open house at Morton Automotive in Bristol, hosted by owner Jesse Morton.  The 4th generation 
restoration business began back in 1928 with Jesseôs grandfather.  Grandma even helped out as a painter in the body 
shop back then.  The business moved from Broad St. to Academy St. and then to its current location, which is an early 
20th century building that formerly housed New Departure Manufacturing Co.  Also at that site, Rockwell Inc. [owned by 
New Departure founders, the Rockwell brothers - ed.) once made the first taxicabs delivered to New York City. 

In the showroom, members viewed a 1928 Stutz BB Boat-tail Speedster that was said to have raced against Duesenberg 
at Indianapolis. The car is available for sale.  If that is not to your liking, a custom built, one of one, Rolls-Royce can be 
yours.  Also on display were a 1910 Hupmobile and an original 1934 Buick Series 66c. 

Club members toured many rooms dedicated to restoration.  One held a rare 1922 Lafayette Phaeton.  The Lafayette was 
one of the most expensive and technically advanced cars of its day.  Produced from 1920-1922, they later became the 
Nash.  In another area was a 1937 Buick 60 Series Woody with ties to the Roosevelt Family.  This automobile was used 
to carry guests from the train station to their estate, Bonnie Brae, on Oyster Bay, Long Island.  100 year old lumber is 
being used to restore the car to original specifications.  Another highlight was the 1926 Rolls-Royce Boat-tail Speedster 
custom designed by Jesse Morton himself.  And last, but not least, members were treated to a variety of refreshments 
during the tour.  Thank you to our hosts! 

 [All images below submitted by Ray Lichota] 
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CONNECTICUT COLLECTOR CAR RESOURCES 

    Compiled by Steve Rossi, Bill Nitschke & the Editor 

 

Machine Shop 

Accurate Motor Parts & Machine, 860-635-6646 

770 Newfield St., Middletown, CT 06456 

 

Sandblasting/General Fabrication 

DeWolfe Enterprises, 860-891-8273 

8 Matthews Dr., East Haddam, CT 06423 
 

Exhaust Fixes/Pipe Fabrication 

Meineke, 860-577-2690 

820 Boston Post Rd., Old Saybrook, CT 06475 
 

Radiator/Fuel Tank Cleaning 

Auto Radiator Hospital, 860-569-4168 

91 Connecticut Blvd., East Hartford, CT 06108 

 

Radiator Repair 

Perreault Radiator Shop, 203-235-9065 

553 West Main St., Meriden, CT 06451 
 

Plating 

BAR Plating, 203-630-1046 

30 Powers Dr., Ste. 9, Meriden, CT 06451 

 

Replacement Glass 

Vintage Glass USA, 800-889-3826 or 860-872-0018 

www.vintageglass.com 

328 S. River Rd., Tolland, CT 06084 
 

Magneto Repair & Parts 

Markôs Magneto Service, 860-537-0376 

321 McDonald Rd., Colchester, CT 06415 

 

Ultrasonic Fuel Injector Cleaning 

Marren Fuel Injection, 203-267-3835 

91 Willenbrock Rd., Unit B-2, Oxford, CT 06478 

 

Batteries 

Battery Shop of New England, 203-265-2879 

69 South Hartford Tpke., Wallingford, CT 06492 

 

Wiring Harnesses 

Rhode Island Wiring Service, Inc., 401-789-1955 

www.riwire.com 

567 Liberty St., West Kingston, RI 02892 
 

Wood Repair & Restoration 

Precision Automotive Woodworking, 860-575-1658  

84 Nunzio Dr., Plantsville, CT 06479 

 

Antique Car Restoration Shops 

Morton Automotive Group, 860-589-7080 

www.themortonautogroup.com  

26 Academy St., Forestville, CT 06010 
 

Gasperôs Automotive Restoration, 860-205-1142 
www.gaspersautomotive.com  

330 Main St., Manchester, CT 06045 
 

Vintage Motorcars, LLC, 860-399-2311 

www.vintagemotorcarsllc.com 

2000 Boston Post Rd., Westbrook, CT 06498 
 

Old Car-Friendly Service 

Cardone & Daughter, 860-664-0727 

4 Custom Dr., Old Saybrook, CT 06475 
 

Mikeôs Auto Service, 860-345-7700  

1573 Saybrook Rd., Haddam, CT 06438 
 

R & L Model A Ford Repair (Red Leiner), 860-828-7600 

54 Clark Dr., East Berlin, CT 06023 
 

Antique Auto Service (Ralph Herman), 860-767-0758 

18 Industrial Park Rd., Centerbrook, CT 06409 
 

Mikeôs Town Line Service, 860-399-1206 

2051 Boston Post Rd., Westbrook, CT 06498 

 

Keys & Locks 

Manchester Safe & Lock LLC, 860-643-6922 

www.manchestersafeandlockct.com 

649 Main St., Manchester, CT 06040 
 

Year-of-Manufacture License Plates 

Ron Dombroski, 860-683-0137 

812 Bookbinder, Windsor, CT 06095 
 

Used Automotive Books & Shop Manuals 

The Book Barn 4 3/4, 860-739-0277 

55 W. Main St., Niantic CT 06357 

 

Used Automotive & Hand Tools 

Newfield Street Exchange, 860-635-6666 

1397 Newfield St., Middletown, CT 06457 

  

And, when you inevitably need something on Sundayé 

NAPA Auto Parts / Conn. Distribution Center, 860-635-3055 

1260 Newfield St., Middletown, CT 06457 

 

http://www.themortonautogroup.com
http://www.gaspersautomotive.com
http://www.manchestersafeandlockllc.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS (Club participation events in bold) 
 

Saturday, July 27 - Lyme-Old Lyme Lions Classic Car Show at the Bee & Thistle Inn, 100 Lyme St./Rte. 1, part of the 
Old Lyme Mid-Summer Festival, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m.  Info: https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?
fbid=10218901458471671&set=gm.1963782967064857&type=3&theater&ifg=1. 

Saturday, July 27 - Nash Clubôs Northeast Region Meet & AMC Rambler Club Show at the Boxboro Regency Hotel, 
342 Adams Place, Boxboro, Mass., 10 a.m. - 4 p.m., spectators free.  Info: http://4seasons.amcrc.com/show/show.html. 

Saturday, July 27 - Ted Aub Memorial Car Show on the Town Green, Madison, Conn., 10 a.m. - 3 p.m.  Show cars $10.  
Rain date August 10.  Free spectator admission. 

Wednesday, July 31 - BACC special monthly meeting at the Haddam Neck 
Fairgrounds off Rte. 151, at 6:30 p.m.; car show and judging assignments will be 
made.  Club members are strongly encouraged to attend in order to ensure we are 
prepared and sufficiently staffed to put on a good show the following Sunday. 

Saturday, August 3 - Field set-up at Haddam Neck Fairgrounds for Sundayôs 
Belltown Vintage Motorcar Meet.  Volunteers should arrive at the Fairgrounds by 
9 a.m.  Questions?  Call Alan Carlson at 860-510-9847 (cell). 

Sunday, August 4 - 53rd Annual Belltown Vintage Motorcar Meet, Haddam 
Neck Fairgrounds, 8 a.m. to 3 p.m., rain or shine.  Club member participation 
needed - early birds to man the gate & oversee flea market set-up from 5:00 a.m., 
other volunteers should plan to arrive by 7:30 a.m.; the judging teams meeting 
starts at noon sharp.  Chief judge: Jon Grant, 203-509-0977 (cell). 

Thursday, August 8 - Rain date for the Chestelm antique car gathering & cook-out in Moodus.  6:30 p.m. - 8 p.m. 

Saturday, August 10 - BACC Annual After-Show Picnic at the home of Richard & Polly Beckwith, 48 Camp Bethel 
Rd., Haddam.  Arrive around 11 - 11:30 a.m.  Call Polly with head count and what-to-bring questions: 860-345-4256. 

Saturday, August 17 - Air-Cooled at the Orchard jointly presented by Conn. C.O.R.S.A. and the CVA, a free show for all 
Corvairs & air-cooled VWs.  Held at Lyman Orchards, 32 Reeds Gap Rd., Middlefield, Conn., 9 a.m. - 3 p.m..   

Sunday, August 18 - Litchfield Hills Historical Automobile Clubôs 44th Annual Auto Show & Swap Meet at the Goshen 
Fairgrounds, Rte. 63, 10 a.m. - 3 p.m. (flea market opens 8 a.m.).  Glenn or John Royals, 860-482-4500. 

Sunday, August 18 - Yankee Chapter of Buick Club of Americaôs All Buick Show, Wallingford Buick-GMC, 1122 Old 
North Colony Rd., Wallingford, Conn.; 9 a.m. - 3 p.m., rain or shine.  Free for spectators.  Call Jim Comeau, 203-537-
2408 (cell) with questions.  

Saturday, August 24 - Hebron Day Car Show at Burnt Hill Park, 148 East St., Hebron, Conn., 10:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.  
Awards given.  Show cars $5.  Call 860-530-1281 to register.  Proceeds benefit Hebron Sports Scholarship.  Part of the 
Hebron Day Celebration festivities. 

Tuesday, August 27 - Antique car gathering and picnic at Masonicare at Chester Village, Rte. 148 near the Chester-
Killingworth town line.  Room for up to 12 display cars.  6:30 p.m. - 8 p.m.  Contact Charlie Hnilicka, 860-873-8973.  

Friday - Monday, Aug. 29-Sept. 2 - Historic Festival 37 at Lime Rock Park incl. a Concours & Gathering of the Marques 
on Sunday, Sept. 1 (no vintage racing on Sunday), Lakeville, Conn.  Go to http://limerock.com/labor-day-historics. 

Wednesday, Sept. 4 - BACC monthly meeting at the East Hampton Library, beginning with a pot-luck supper at 6:30 
p.m.  Consult Polly Beckwith (860-345-4256) with questions regarding what to bring.  Meeting starts at 7:30 p.m.  

Sunday, Sept. 8 - 60th Annual Yankee Yesteryear Car Clubôs Antique Car Show & Swap Meet, Brooklyn Fairgrounds, 
Rte. 169, Brooklyn, Conn.  Gates open at 9 a.m., all model years welcome.  Contact: Randy Long, 860-230-7888 or go 
to www.YYCC.org to see the show flyer. 

Sunday, Sept. 8 - 6th Annual Automobile Extravaganza sp. by the Deep River Fire Dept., Devitt Field in Deep River, 
Conn. (off Rte. 154, half mile south of town center), 9 a.m. - 2 p.m.  Open to anything on wheels.  Info at: https://
www.facebook.com/DRFDAE/. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

For more old car event listings check out the Conn. Council of Car Clubs @ https://ctccc.net/events-calendar.html, the                          
Conn. Seaport Car Club based in Fairfield area @ https://www.ctseaportcarclub.com/carshows.htm, and Shoreline Antique Auto 

Connection based in Branford area @ http://www.shorelineantiqueautoconnection.com/calendar.htm.  
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BELLTOWN CLASSIFIEDS 
Send your sell/wanted ads for cars, parts and hobby-related services to dan12david@yahoo.com 

  

For Sale ï Late-1931 Model A Deluxe Roadster, older ground-up restoration, Washington Blue        
       and black, LeBaron Bonney interior, metal trunk, indented firewall, single side-       
       mount, side bowl carburetor, oil filter, dash light, twin mirrors, cast iron brake drums,       
       tone guard, wide whites.  Still nice, but driver condition not a show car.             
       $18,000 OBO; trades considered (looking for an early 30ôs Chevrolet roadster). 

       Call Ray Lichota, 860-633-6561  [BACC member] 
 

For Sale ï 1930 Model A Fordor, owned 12 years, runs good. 
       Asking $10,000 OBO 

       Call Jim Way, 860-319-6088  [BACC member] 

 

For Sale ï 1931 Ford Model A Deluxe 5-window Coupe with rumble seat, maroon body 

       with black fenders; has new battery and radiator. Restored in the mid- 1970ôs; 
       still looks good and runs well.  Ready for cruising!  Asking $17,500.   

       Call Richard Skinner, 860-598-9543, or email rskinner23@comcast.net  
       [BACC member] 
 

For Sale ï Little Giant submersible sump pump, 1/3 hp, new, $125.  14ga red automotive wire, 500ô spool not full, $20. 
       6 cu. yd. Bull Bag, $25.  Kerosene heater, FREE.  Ask me about my aluminum ladders (two available).  

       Call Scott Macgregor, 860-391-2889 after 7 p.m., or email jscotmac@sbcglobal.net  [BACC member] 

 

HOBBY HEADLINES & HISTORY 
 

Lee Iacocca, father of the Mustang and savior of Chrysler, dies at 94 - Lido Iacocca, trained as an engineer but 
a natural salesman and promotor, had a storied career at Ford Motor Co. until his well-publicized falling out with Henry 
Ford II, who fired him as Ford president in July, 1978.  Iacocca quickly landed at Chrysler where he was soon elevated to 
Chairman and CEO.  His immediate task was to save Chrysler from imminent bankruptcy.  He got a little help from 

loans guaranteed by the U.S. government, famously re-
paying them in full (and early) once Chrysler was back 
on its feet.  Doing a lot with little at Chrysler included 
launching the modern iteration of the minivan, a FWD, 
garage-able, family vehicle that defined a profitable new 
market segment.  Seizing another opportunity, Iacocca 
green-lighted Chryslerôs purchase of American Motors, 
thus obtaining their crown jewel, Jeep, which continues 
to pay the company dividends to this day.  Iacocca was 
born of Italian immigrant parents in Allentown, Penn.  He 
became one of the automobile industryôs best-known 
CEOs and spokesmen.  After retiring from Chrysler in 

1992, he remained in the public eye for years afterwards, writing books based on his business success and making news. 
  

Hemmings Motor News announces start of on-line collector car auctions - Taking a cue from special-interest 
car auction site Bring-A-Trailer, and bolstered by their credibility with hobbyists, Hemmings aims to give eBay some 
competition in the on-line auction arena.  As announced on their Hemmings Daily News blog, auctions will begin on a 
limited basis in August.  Each vehicle auction will be open for one week.  Reader comments will be encouraged and 
posted along with questions for the sellers.  Dedicated HMN support staff will manage the program.  Monitor the launch, 
submit your collector car for consideration or register as a bidder under the ñAuctionsò tab at www.hemmings.com. 
 

Beetle exterminated (again) - Volkswagen announced that production of the current iteration of the Beetle formerly 
known as the New Beetle, ended at its plant in Puebla, Mexico on July 10.  The original German ñpeopleôs car,ò with its 
air-cooled, rear-mounted engine debuted 80 years ago.  It earned the nicknames ñBeetleò and ñBugò while enjoying a 
cult following in the U.S. market in the 1960ôs.  The Beetle is dead but VW has been teasing the idea of bringing back 
ñThe Busò as an EV model. 

 

 


